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Colorado Brain Injury Trust Fund Board Meeting
Date: October 18, 2019



Time: 9:00 a.m. - 11:00 p.m.
Location: Colorado Health Foundation Room 125, 1780 Pennsylvania St. 80203
	TYPE OF MEETING
	Board Meeting

	FACILITATOR
	Cheryl Catsoulis 

	ATTENDEES

	NAME
	POSITION
	PRESENT
	STAFF Present

	(Board Members)
	
	
	Judy Dettmer (MINDSOURCE)

	Cheryl Catsoulis
	Board Chair
	                 FORMCHECKBOX 

	Regina Rodriguez (MINDSOURCE)

	Terry Chase
	Board Member
	                 FORMCHECKBOX 
*
	Karen Ferrington (MINDSOURCE)

	Jennifer Coker
	Board Member
	                 FORMCHECKBOX 

	Melissa Herrera (MINDSOURCE)

	Dawn Comstock
	Board Member
	                 FORMCHECKBOX 

	

	Jason Kacmarski
	Board Member
	                 FORMCHECKBOX 

	Guests Present

	Thomas McCause
	Board Member
	                 FORMCHECKBOX 

	Mindy Gates-CDHS

	Danny Mistry
	Board Member
	                 FORMCHECKBOX 
*
	Gavin Attwood-BIAC

	Latoya Mize
	Board Member
	                 FORMCHECKBOX 

	Liz Gerdeman-BIAC

	Jennie Munthali
	Board Member
	                 FORMCHECKBOX 

	Max Winkler-BIAC

	Victoria Ortega
	Board Member
	                 FORMCHECKBOX 

	Lisa Cheney-Philip-BIAC

	Gretchen Russo
	Board Member
	                 FORMCHECKBOX 

	Kate Kerkmans-BIAC

	Kenneth Scott
	Board Member
	                 FORMCHECKBOX 

	Jason Markive- member of the public

	Angie Wickersham
	Board Member
	                 FORMCHECKBOX 

	Tom Quinlan-member of the public


 *Attendance via Phone
1.  Agenda topic:  Welcome, Introductions, & Announcements




      
	Discussion
	· Board Chair, Cheryl opened up with introductions of those who were present as well those who attended remotely. Judy announced that Danny received the Adolf Keifer Safety Commendation. This award is presented to an individual or organization that has made a significant contribution to safe swimming in the United States. Danny has been involved in USA Swimming serving as National Team physician on Open Water World Championships and World University Games and teams. 
· There were no public comments made.

	Action Items
	Person(s) Responsible
	Deadline

	
	
	


2.  State of Colorado policy on Legislative communications

                                                            Mindy Gates
	Discussion
	· Mindy Gates, Acting Deputy Director for the Office of Community Access and Independence at the Colorado Department of Human Services (CDHS) provided an overview on the Colorado state policies on legislative communications. MINDSOURCE-Brain Injury Trust Fund is a type 2 board under the Executive branch of government. Should MINDSOURCE seek to communicate with legislators or support any initiative the Board would need to vote on record before beginning the approval process through CDHS Executive Director and the Governors approval. 
· Mindy provided the board members with an overview of the Boards and Commissions member handbook specifically focusing on the procedures for type 2 boards. Board members may not lobby legislators. Board members may only share information with legislators on behalf of the board when that information has been voted on by the board and approved by the CDHS Executive Director. Each state department in Colorado is allowed one registered lobbyist who will communicate on their behalf; Emily Hanson is currently the Legislative Liaison for CDHS. 

	Action Items
	Person(s) Responsible
	Deadline

	
	
	


3.  BIAC 101- Q& A
    




                    
	Discussion
	· The Brain Injury Alliance of Colorado (BIAC) the primary contractor of MINDSOURCE to provide services, presented their Annual Report. This presentation included information on outreach and training, case management, classes and workshops, education consultation, criminal justice work, permanent supportive housing project, administration changes and updates along with a program overview.
· BIAC Vision: All persons with a brain injury thrive in their community
· BIAC Mission: Through guidance, resources, support and education, we seek to engage with Coloradans in the lifelong growth of those affected by an injury to the brain. 

· Gavin provided an overview of the housing first model which prioritizes providing permanent housing to people experiencing homelessness without prejudice to substance abuse issues. 

· Gretchen asked if BIAC will consider individuals with felony backgrounds. Gavin explained that residents will be selected through the One Home data base ran by the city of Denver adding the criteria of brain injury. As the service provider BIAC, along with Brothers Development will discuss the criteria for residents following HUD and State Voucher guidelines. The vouchers are project based vouchers that are assigned to the building and not the resident. 
· Tom Quinlan, member of the public asked how BIAC will attempt to support those struggling with addiction and family residents in the supportive housing building. BIAC will provide staff and security on site, the goal is that residents will be able to access supports and counseling. BIAC visited other supportive housing units and will use some of their guidelines on how to implement policies. 
· Victoria asked how clients with symptomatic injuries participate in recreation and social programs. It was explained that BIAC partners with Craig Hospital to provide nurse volunteers to assist in medication management. Volunteers and staff have training in brain injury and other disabilities to meet the needs of participants. Creative minds along with the classes and workshops are shorter in length; provide lighting adjustments to be more conducive to those with brain injuries. 

· BIAC shared that they will be providing training for staff in order to provide support to clients for the upcoming Census. 

· BIAC recently set up a system in which their Salesforce data base interacts with their directory. Providers receive an email annually to update contact information to keep information accurate. 

· BIAC will discuss with MINDSOURCE to possibly modify reporting timelines in the future along with researching anchor data in general population and injury data to guide decision making around which services will be provided in different regions of Colorado. 

	Action Items
	Person(s) Responsible
	Deadline

	
	
	


4.  Program Report/Mission and Vision




                               
	Discussion
	· There were no oppositions to the prosed Vision and Mission Statements that were sent out to the board via email. 
· Judy is currently working with the department on a transition plan as she will be leaving her role the end of December 2019. Beginning January 2020 Judy will be working 10 hours a week until June 2020 to assist the transition of the new Director. The position for the Director will be posted in the next couple of weeks.

	Action Items
	Person(s) Responsible
	Deadline

	
	
	


5. Meeting Wrap up/Approval of Minutes






  
	Discussion
	· A motion to approve minutes from the August 2019 Brain Injury Trust Fund Board meeting was made by board member Thomas. Board member Angie seconded the motion. All members voted in favor and the motion was carried. 

	Action Items
	Person(s) Responsible
	Deadline

	
	
	


The next Board meeting: Friday, December 13, 2019 – The Colorado Department of Human Services, 1575 Sherman St. Denver 80203. C-STAT Conference Room, 8th floor.
Respectfully Submitted, 

By Melissa Herrera
